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Massive cut to the Law Centres Federation announced

The Law Centres Federation has been told by the Legal Services Commission that the grant paid to support the work of the organisation will be axed from next year. 

The current grant of £165,000 supports LCF’s directorate and policy work, as well as the administration and running costs of the organisation. A grant has been paid to the organisation for over twenty years. LCF was advised today of the intended cut in an email from the Head of the Community Legal Service at the Commission, Crispin Passmore to Steve Hynes, Director of LCF.
Law Centres all employ solicitors and other specialists in welfare rights, discrimination, immigration, housing, employment and public law. LCF acts as there national voice co-ordinating policy and fundraising work. In recent months the organisation has had some notable successes in fund raising. Last month for example it announced a partnership worth over 1.4 million with the Disability Rights Commission to provide legal advice and other rights support to disabled people.

Since the Community Legal Service was launched six years ago LCF has worked closely with the Legal Services Commission. Six new Law Centres have been established in partnership with the Commission. The most recent being Kirklees Law Centre in South Yorkshire which opened towards the end of last year. All the Law Centres have specialist quality marks from the Commission and a recent survey of Law Centre finances found that over 50% of their funding comes from the Commission.
“This is a potentially devastating blow to LCF which has come without any warning or consultation from the LSC. It a simply awful way to treat an organisation with such a long standing relationship with the Commission. I fear for the future of all not for profit organisations which contract with the Commission,” said Gillie Sharp, Chair of LCF.

“I’d urge people to write to Michael Bichard, the Chair of the LSC, to ask him to review the decision to cut LCF,” added Sharp.
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